United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

See instructions in *How to Complete National Register Forms* Type all entries—complete applicable sections

1. Name

.

historic Verdi	igris River Bridge(7)	acon py 120	last K. IR!	
and/or common	Verdigris River Bri	ľ		
2. Loca	ation		·····	
street & number	.5 miles north of	Madison		not for publication
city, town	Madison	x vicinity of	ocnyrousienal-distriet	
state Kansas	s code	20 county	Greenwood	code 73
3. Clas	sification			
Category district building(s) Structure site object	Ownership _X_ public private both Public Acquisition in process being considered N/A	Status	Present Use agriculture commercial educational entertainment government industrial military	museum park private residence religious scientific X transportation other:
4. Own	er of Proper	tv		
name Greenw street & number	ood County Greenwood County Co	urthouse		
city, town ^E	lureka	N <u>/A</u> vicinity of	state	Kansas
5. Loca	ation of Lega	I Description	on	
courthouse real	stry of deeds, etc. Regist	en ef Deele		
street & number	Greenwood County			
city, town	Eureka		state	Kansas
6. Rep	resentation i	n Existing	Surveys	
	ory of Historic Brid Department of Trans		perty been determined eli	gible? yes _x no
date	1980-83		$_$ federal $_$ state	e county local
depository for su	irvey records Kansas Sta	te Historical Soci	ety	
city, town	Topeka		state	Kansas

Received MAY SU BO

7. Description

Condition		Check one
excellent	deteriorated	<u> </u>
<u> </u>	ruins	aitered
fair	unexposed	

Check one ____ original site ____ moved date _____

Describe the present and original (If known) physical appearance

The Verdigris River Bridge, .5 miles north of Madison, is a 120 feet long single span open spandrel arch bridge with two 40 feet approach decks. It is 20 feet wide curb to curb. The roadway is situated 31 feet above the low water level. It is in very good condition with only minor damage to the railing.

The bridge consists of a reinforced concrete arch ring which springs from and is disposed between two reinforced concrete abutments. The roadway deck is supported by a series of reinforced concrete cross-spandrel walls which rest on the arch ring. Reinforced concrete posts and rails form a railing which are located on both sides of the floor line.

8. Significance

Period prehistoric 1400–1499 1500–1599 1600–1699 1700–1799 1800–1899 1900–	Areas of Significance—C archeology-prehistoric archeology-historic agriculture architecture art commerce communications		Iandscape architecture Iaw Iterature military music philosophy politics/government	e religion science sculpture social/ humanitarian theater transportation other (specify)
Specific dates	1926	Builder/Architect Yancy	7 Construction Compar	

Statement of Significance (in one paragraph)

The Verdigris River Bridge .5 miles north of Madison, Kansas retains its integrity of location, design, setting, materials, feeling, and association. It embodies the distinctive characteristics of a type and method of construction no longer being used, namely the construction of a roadway supported by a series of cross-spandrel walls that rest on a reinforced concrete arch ring springing from two piers. Thus this bridge may yield information important to the history of engineering.

On January 22, 1926 the Madison <u>Mirror</u> reported the awarding of contracts for three new reinforced concrete bridges to the <u>Yancy</u> Construction Company. Among them was a \$31,000 bridge across the Verdigris River just north of town on the Madison-Emporia road. The Madison <u>News</u> stated on March 4, 1926 that equipment was being moved to the building site and that the old bridge was now closed forcing townspeople to detour four miles when traveling north or risk the old river ford. According to the <u>News</u> on April 8, 1926 Beryl Miller tried his luck at the ford and ended up being pulled from the river by the bridge crew's block and tackle.

On November 18, 1926, the Madison <u>News</u> reported the last concrete had been poured. All that remained was to make the fills and wait 28 days for the concrete to cure. The bridge was announced officially open to traffic in the Madison <u>Mirror</u> on December 17, 1926.

THIS STATEMENT REFLECTS CURRENT KNOWLEDGE AND IS SUBJECT TO CHANGE.

9. Major Bibliographical References

See continuation sheet, item #9.

10. Geographical Data

··· ··

Acreage of nominated property <u>less than</u> Quadrangle name <u>Madison</u> , <u>Kansa</u> s UMT References	<u>one acre</u>	Quadrangie scale _	1:24,000
A 114 7 510 7 16 10 4 12 2 15 7 Zone Easting Northing	<u>10 10</u> B Zone	Easting Northing	
Verbai boundary description and justifi That property on and over w SW ¹ ₄ , S7, T225, R12E. Includ	which the bridge is		•
List all states and counties for propert	ies overlapping state or	county boundaries	
state N/A CO	de county	COC	de
state co	de county	coc	te
11. Form Prepared	By		
name/title Larry Jochims, Research	n Historian and Mich	ael Snell	
organization Kansas State Historica	L Society	date 2/20/85	
street & number 10th and Jackson S	Streets	telephone (913) 296-297	3
city or town Topeka		state Kansas	
12. State Historic F	Preservation		ication
The evaluated significance of this property w			
national stat	e local		
As the designated State Historic Preservation 665), I hereby nominate this property for inclu according to the criteria and procedures set State Historic Preservation Officer signature	usion in the National Regist	er and certify that it has been ev	Public Law 89– valuated
title Executive Director, Kansas	State Historical Soc	iety date 3/4/85	
For NPS use only Thereby certify that this property is inc Account of the National Register	nucleod an star Harltopat Rootet	date	
Atlast: Chief of Registration		date	14.5

United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

For MPS use only received date entered Page 1

Continuation sheet

Item number

9

9. BIBLIOGRAPHY

"Contract is Let for the Building of Three Madison Bridges," Madison News, January 21, 1926, p. 1, c. 3.
"The New Bridges," Madison Mirror, January 22, 1926, p. 1, c. 3.
"North Road Closed for Bridge Work," Madison News, March 4, 1926, p. 1, c. 6.
"Team Narrowly Escapes," Madison News, April 8, 1926, p. 1, c. 2.
"New Bridge will be Finished Nov. 1," Madison News, November 18, 1926, p. 1, c. 2.
"Concrete Work is Now Finished," Madison News, November 18, 1926, p. 1, c. 2.
"New Bridge Over Verdigris to be Opened for Traffic Next Saturday," Madison News, December 16, 1926, p. 1, c. 1.

"New Bridge Open," Madison Mirror, December 17, 1926, p. 1, c. 1.